Hopkins County-Madisonville Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes for Regular Meeting, March 17, 2022

Roll Call
The Hopkins County-Madisonville Public Library Board of Trustees held its regular meeting on March 17, 2022. The meeting was held via zoom teleconferencing system with members attending in person. A quorum was established with the presence of President Liz Schweizer, Treasurer Allen Davis, and Secretary Robyn Elliott. Also present were Director Joel Meador, Assistant Director Angel Killough, Ashley Buchanan, Shanna Turner, Sharon Gibbs, and Don Rogers of Handyman Home Services.

Approval of Agenda
Liz called the meeting to order at 4:32p.m. Robyn Elliott moved to approve the agenda with flexibility. Allen Davis seconded. Motion carried.

Approval of Previous Minutes                                                                                                                                                      
Liz asked for any corrections to the minutes of the February 17, 2022 meeting. There being none, Liz moved to accept the minutes with approved changes. Allen seconded. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report
Liz asked if there were any questions about the financial statements as submitted. There being none, the report (and bills) were filed for audit.

Communication
Joel discussed the RFID program and the cost associated with it. Implementation is planned for August. Allen moved to approve the grant and authorize payment for the RFID system.  Liz seconded. Motion carried. Joel presented the budget to the board and it was discussed that he had adjusted for partial inflation. He was to present the budget to the city and county prior to the April meeting. The silent auction at the mall was discussed and gathering of donations. The meeting touched on the reserve fund policy with Baird. The board is still considering. Trustee nominations were discussed. Liz was to speak with Misty Hunt regarding her interest in serving on the board after the meeting. Overdue charges were brought up but tabled for next month’s meeting. Indoor programming was discussed and it was decided it would begin April 21st with the first indoor event and masks would be encouraged but optional. No pre-registration will be required for the programming. Joel discussed updating the print management software and adding mobile printing as a service for library patrons. The board was in favor of this improvement as Liz made a motion to accept and Allen seconded. The seed library success was discussed and it was suggested the limit per household be raised. The board was in favor and the limit was raised to 10 per household from the previous 4. Board game library is still in progress and is anticipated to begin in May.




Building & Grounds
Don spoke to the board regarding updates on his progress at the Dawson Springs branch. He continues to make progress on the branch. He also mentioned he has reached out to a contact for a pallet jack to move carpet once it had been delivered. 
Joel had still not heard back from Monica Sumner and he is still awaiting options.



Adjournment
Robyn moved to adjourn, and Allen seconded. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 5:40pm.





__________________________________          ___________________________________
                        President                                                                 Treasurer
